
CUSGARNE SCHOOL THIS WEEK 
Date:  18th May 2018 

Dear All 
Well done everyone  -  SATs and teacher assessments are over!  You all 
had a fantastic attitude and it is never easy taking tests when the weather 
is so nice. 
On Wednesday the children made the most of the sunshine and had out-
side time while the furniture was being moved from one end of the school 
to the other.  We are just about there now but you can hear staff asking 
‘Where did I put that?’ quite a lot at the moment.  We will all quickly  settle 
into our new rooms and routines and Class 1 will be able to safely access 
the outdoor space.  As I mentioned in my letter home, all of the classes will 
have the run of the entire playground at playtimes and lunchtimes.  
Next week is half term and when we return, Class 3 are going to camp to 
London.  They are staying outside of the city at Lee Valley and it promises 
to be a super camp for them.  Class 2 will be having a Plymouth Argyle PE 
session on Monday 4 June 2018 so remember to bring in PE kits and   
trainers. 
We have a few outstanding replies for the Minack trip on 13 June, and 
Class 2’s trip to King Edward Mine on 6 June.  Please check the bookbags 
over the half-term and complete the necessary consent forms. 
There will be a few disruptions to clubs and music lessons during the first 
week back (due to camp).  Please check the diary  of clubs at the end of 
the newsletter for information. 
Advance notice that on Friday 15 June we will be having a non uniform day 
and will ask the children to bring in a donation for the tombola stall at the 
Parish Fete . More information will follow after half term. 
Have a super half term break. 
Tim Barnard,  
Acting Head of School. 
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446 420 405 

Road surface dressing—29th and 30th May 
Cormac will be re-surfacing the road from Frogpool to United Downs during 
half term week.  This is better planning for us but please note that if you are 
a regular user of this road—there may well be delays and hold ups.   They 
have asked that any cyclists pay particular attention since there may be 
loose chippings on the road. 



Tesco has today announced the closure of it’s general merchandise and clothing 
website, Tesco Direct, which will cease trading on 9 July 2018. We wanted to let 
you know that Tesco’s Uniform Embroidery Service is unaffected and products will 
still be available at https://www.tesco.com/direct/ues  

With the new General Data Protection Regulation (GDPR) coming into   effect on 
Thursday 25 May 2018, we would like to inform you that we have updated 
our privacy notice. This document explains how we use and share information about 
your child, and can be viewed in full on our website or by following the link below: 

http://bit.ly/pupildataprivacy  

Sports Day—Monday 18 June 2018 
This year, the whole school will be taking part in our Sports Day at the Richard Jory 
Playing Field.  We will have an earlier lunch at school before walking the children 
up to Richard Jory where we aim to start our races at 1pm. 
Parents, families and friends are invited to join us for the afternoon.  Please bring a 
rug or deckchairs to sit on!  Following our afternoon of activity, the Friends will be 
serving refreshments and selling raffle tickets for the big summer draw. 
The children will be dismissed by their class teachers following the end of the races  
so please make sure the class teacher knows who will be collecting them.  If you 
are unable to come along to Sports Day, please note that your child will need         
collecting from the Richard Jory Field. 
On the day, we will be asking the children to come into school in their PE kit and 
bring along a jumper, sun hat and sun cream.  They will also need to bring a refilla-
ble water bottle so we can top it up during the afternoon.  Bookbags will not be 
needed on this day. 
We will be reminding you of this information nearer the time.   
If you have any questions, please ask! 

Redruth School 
 

A reminder please that the next Super Saturday dates for Year 5 students are : 
 9 June - Humanities;  
30 June - Maths;  
Year 6 pupils transferring to Redruth in September need to return their Summer 
School application forms by Friday, 25 June. 

Medical appointments                
Please can we remind parents that they should not be making routine medical    
appointments during school hours. We understand that sometimes there are    
emergencies, but leaving school to attend these appointments disrupts their    
learning and the rest of the class. Please let the school office know if you have to 
collect your child during the day for emergency or hospital appointments.        
Thank you.  

https://emea01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fff-ues.us11.list-manage.com%2Ftrack%2Fclick%3Fu%3Daff3a880e3b95db257b662319%26id%3Dfc5fb83263%26e%3D9f1188c9ff&data=02%7C01%7Csecretary%40cusgarne.org%7Caeca2fc7f88242bb719308d5bfe49676%7C1996
https://emea01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fbit.ly%2Fpupildataprivacy&data=02%7C01%7C%7C29e4c6c0fcbc4c14a9eb08d5bb296f8f%7C199653adc1564a05bad3084c1a30b618%7C0%7C0%7C636620708989648495&sdata=T2eGtCqSlZ4sgU1lEjBSHqOu8xDMH7QJRDVmEe0g4tU%3D


Hi everyone, the Friends of Cusgarne (FOC) here. We wanted to give you a 
heads up of some upcoming dates for your diary that are not to be missed: 
 
This Friday - After school 'Lush' Bath bomb stall 
 
08th June - After school ice-cream stall 
 
18th June - Sports day at Richard Jory Playing Field. We'll be serving up teas/
coffees/scones/strawberries & cream and let's not forget the raffle! There are 
some great prizes, which we'll display on the notice board soon, so don't forget 
to take a look. 
 
22nd June - After school Strawberry stall 
 
23rd June - Village Fete day, from 12 till 3, at the Richard Jory Playing Field. 
We'll be selling cakes (we'd love to have any donations for selling that you 
could bake or buy) and we'll be running a "Kids Bake Off" competition too 
(judged on the day with prizes) with the kids bakes being sold on the stall. We'll 
also be selling drinks, Pimms, maybe Ales?, Cloudy Lemonade... so make sure 
to leave the car at home if you can. 
 
06th July - Cusgarne School Festival!!! Run from 4:30pm till LATE. This is not 
to be missed. We will have music from the Ritzy Belles for the first part of the 
evening,   followed by an all out Rounders match...who doesn't love a bit of mu-
sic and rounders. Bring a picnic, bring your drinks (alcoholic or non-alcoholic), 
and wear your frocks & wellies. More details to follow. 
 
13th July - After school Melon stall 
 
19th July - After school Ice Cream stall. 
 
In addition to all of this, we are looking at target fundraisers......the school is in 
desperate need of 30 laptops......so it would be really fantastic if we could 
come up with ideas and ways to raise a substantial amount towards this. 
 
If you're wondering why we do all of this well, quite simply, it's for the school 
and for the children. Everything we do is about raising funds so that the school 
and the children can do more than their budget allows them to. We help pay for 
school trips, The Minack   Theatre,  ice-cream, and where possible, purchase 
equipment that is used year on year. Did you know the FOC helped fund the 
outside play equipment, or the stage used in the hall? We will be sending out 
more information about what we raise, and where it gets spent, after half term 
so you have a better idea what we are all about. 
 
What a long message....I hope you're all still with me! 
 
If you'd like to get involved and help us make a difference, come along to our 
next meeting on Tuesday 05th June at 8pm at the Cornish Arms. We're always 
super excited to welcome new faces and new ideas. 
 
Have a great half term all xx 
 



If you would like a copy of the weekly newsletter emailed to you, or know of anyone who would like a copy,  
please contact reception who can arrange this. 

Email: secretary@cusgarne.org 
Website: www.cusgarne.org 
Telephone: 01872 863563 
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DIARY OF ACTIVITIES 
w/c 4 June 2018 

Breakfast Club runs daily on school days 

    
ACTIVITY 

  

  
TEACHER 

ADDITIONAL  
INFO 

MONDAY Guitars Mr Collington Payment per term 

 Keyboards Mr Clapp Payment per term 

 NO Woodwind Miss Sampson Payment per term 

 Sports Club 
Reception, yr 1 + 2 

Mrs Murray 
Mrs Ireson 

3pm-4pm 

 Country Dancing 
Club 

Mrs Murray 3pm-4pm 

TUESDAY Wake and Shake Mrs Ireson/Y6’s 8.30am—8.45am 

 Art Club 
KS1  

Miss Palmer/Mrs Ireson KS1 3pm-4pm 

WEDNESDAY Violins Miss Hewitt Payment per term 

 Drums Mr Robinson Payment per term 

 NO Brass Club Mr Pope 3pm—3.30pm 

THURSDAY Wake and Shake Mrs Ireson/Y5’s 8.30am—8.45am 

 Recorders Ms Hawken  

 Games Club Mrs Murray 12.30pm—12.55pm 

 No Sports Club  
Because of Class 

3 Residential  

Mr Barnard 
Mrs Turner 

3.00pm-4.00pm 

 
                     Follow us on Twitter! 

mailto:secretary@cusgarne.cornwall.sch.uk
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